Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee

Minutes 
Meeting held  in Bardsey Village Hall (Committee Room) on Wednesday  April 17th  2013 
Present :-Stephen Bucknell (SB), Jack Cairns (JC), Ian Frankland (IF),June Gallant (JG), Chris Sidle (CS), Ed Stentiford (ES)and Lance Tattersall (LT).

The meeting was chaired by the Vice- Chairman (IF).The Chairman, (ES) was welcomed back after his long illness. 

 Apologies. Jane Ambrose (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MB), Lyndsay Burns (LB), Jane Ingham (JI) 
 Declaration of Any Conflicts of Pecuniary and Other Interests.  None. 
 Minutes of the meeting held on March 27th.These were approved. 
 Housing Needs Survey. L T , with the help of the Chairman, ES, has re-worded parts of the Questionnaire , eliminating questions concerning finance , which could cause offence and result in people refusing to respond. He had circulated the revised document before the meeting, highlighting proposed changes for discussion and agreement at the meeting. After some discussion, the following were agreed:- 
· Part 1, Question 6 – Suggest 2) in instructions at bottom of page is omitted. Point 1) remains but without the 1).

· In same section (Part 1, Question 6) also at bottom of page omit “survey relates to all types of housing”.
· As above, top of page instructions-  Two sentences , not one required. First sentence as at present but with first word ”Is” replaced by “For” i.e should read “this section is for. Second sentence” Please tick relevant box”.
· Final sentence on last page add” If you want extra copies please apply to Ed Stentiford .
· End of covering letter , third paragraph  from end delete “avoid duplication”. 

· JC asked  about the necessity of paying over £100 for “PO Box No”. LT explained that Rosemary Kidd (RK) has suggested this ,probably to avoid using her personal address. The SC agreed that the extra charge is probably necessary. 
· Cost of envelopes – CS reminded everyone that there would be an additional cost of £75- £100 for the printing of the envelopes. 

· The SC agreed to look into the possibility of bidding for one of the new grants to be made available by the Govt. of up to £5k or 7k for NP projects. 

· Reminder Postcards? After some discussion, it was agreed that large print wording  in the NP section of the Newsletter could serve the same purpose. (As this forms part of RK’s quote, there may be a possibility of asking for a quid pro quo at a later stage). 

· LT said that RK has also inquired about whether we have contacted Leeds Housing about our intention to carry out a survey. It was agreed that JG would ask Carole Clark for a suitable contact. 

· Address on envelope- It was agreed that this should include the line “Bardsey Housing Needs Survey”.

· Part 2 Question 10 – It was agreed that  the 4th item “Shared ownership” should be followed by an asterisk to indicate that this is the item to which the italicised box below refers.
LT was thanked by the Chairman (IF) for all the work undertaken on the HNS.
Any Other Business 
1. The question of a logo was discussed. The easiest option seemed to be to keep the PC logo. 

2. Possibility of a further Flyer – CS suggested using the same photographs but showing the village in spring instead of winter. JC advised that the June Newsletter could not include a NP flyer, because a booking had already been accepted from another organisation. 
3. Header for Update of NP news – CS thanked JC for this. 

4. CIL meeting – CS reported that he had attended this and obtained a form which PCs can complete and return by May 15 expressing their views on any aspect of the CIL, including  the “meaningful proportion” of the CIL money to go to local councils. CS explained that CIL is different from 106 levy in that the latter must be used in the immediate vicinity of the development related to it. With CIL, however, there is no such link. PCs developing NPs will be allowed 25% but LCC can choose where the remaining 75% is spent – i.e. this could be in another part of Leeds. The most likely result will be to increase the cost of housing. Section 106 levies will continue to apply to developments currently in the system. SB confirms that this will be applicable to Bankfield. Section 106 Agreements will also continue to be an option for local authorities to apply to developments for specific infrastructure provision not included in the Rule 123 categories (which must be funded by CIL), but which because of local factors may be specifically required to facilitate an individual development. 
Dates of next meetings :-
Wednesday May 8th when Nick Lane Fox has agreed to attend. 

Wednesday May 29th. 
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